
Royal Highlands Bike Club Meeting
April 12, 2023

The monthly meeting of the RH Bike Club was called to order by President Tom 
Dixon at 4:03 p.m. in the Rec. center meeting room.  Fourteen club members 
were present.

The minutes from the March meeting were read.  Mary Freisinger moved to ac-
cept the report, seconded by Daniel Cooke.  Motion passed.

Treasurer Dale Waddell reported the club account balance is $246.82 after $100 
was expended last month for the club pizza party.  Club membership remains at 
is 37.  Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

Tom presented an update on plans for the spring overnight trip April 25-27.   The 
itinerary for the three days’ riding and locations will be sent out by Tom to club 
members soon.  Total cycling distance for the three days will likely be between 50 
and 55 miles, with rides to include Starkey Park, Tarpon Springs and the Pinellas 
Loop/Duke Energy Trail.   It was decided that the group would have lunch on 
Thursday on the way home at the Tarpon Turtle.

Dale shared a map of the Little Miami Trail in Southwest Ohio with several club 
members.  Tom said he would send a link club members to access information on 
this trail.  

Jim Streight informed the club that BikeTiresDirect.com is a good source for dis-
counted bike tires.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,  
Linda Smith, Secretary 

http://BikeTiresDirect.com

